ADRIEL HILLS CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MINUTES

May 27, 2021
Board Members Present: Jim Fry (President, 2021), Chris Wells (Vice President, 2023), David “Ski” Cismoski (Secretary, 20-22), Ken Baldwin (2021), and Isabel Garity (2023). The number by each director indicates the last year of his/her term.
Board Members Absent: Paul Bruck (Treasurer, 2023) and Sam Solt (2022).
Property Manager: Absent.
Homeowners Present (Zoom): Lydia Augustine, Kathleen Batterton, Kerry Grohman, Audi Hertz, Paul Lew, Judy Slaney, Cassie Strom, and Laurie Sneider.
Call to Order: Jim called the meeting to order at 6:08 pm via Zoom.
Approval of Agenda: Moved, Seconded and Approved (MSA) to approve agenda.
New Business: Moved and seconded to approve contract with Balance Plus LLC to provide bookkeeping services. Discussion followed by both Board members and homeowners. Concern was expressed about the extent of service provider's insurance coverage. President Fry promised that satisfactory proof of appropriate insurance coverage would be provided before the contract was signed. The motion was called and the roll call vote taken was unanimously positive (5 – 0) to accept the contract.
Executive Session Regarding Governing Document Violations and Personnel Matters: MSA for the board went into executive session at 6:20 pm.
The board came out of executive session at 7:08 pm.
MSA to send letter of reprimand to homeowner for violations of governing documents and to post related documents on the Adriel Hills website.
MSA to send reply to homeowners reporting tar on automobile tires.
MSA for adjournment at 7:12 pm.
